
offshore flocks of Black Ducks often contain a few wigeon or Green-winged Teal; Canada 
Geese are numerous. Diagonally across Rte. 3A, Nook Road follows farther up the same 
stream and provides nice looks at Field Sparrows, Winter Wrens, Carolina Wrens (occa
sionally), Cedar Waxwings, and other sparrows. Do not go into the private fish hatchery; 
the thickets are easily done from the road. ,

Continue down Rte. 3A a short distance to Bert's Restaurant, and park at the sea wall.
If you haicen't time to do Plymouth Beach, at least check the fresh and brackish marshes 
along Eel River at the base of the peninsula. Three species of rails and both salt- 
marsh sparrows have been foiand here into January. The broad cove off the sea wall usual
ly produces two or three species of scoters, plus loons, Oldsquaw, and Horned Grebe. The 
cattail marsh across from Bert's supports a breeding colony of Long-billed Marsh Wrens, 
some of which may linger, while the open water often yields Pied-billed Grebes, Mute 
Swans, various ducks and Great Blue Herons. The thickets and wet pockets on the south 
side produce rails. Yellow-rvm^jed Warblers, and Swamp Sparrows.

Go southward on 3A and turn left onto Rocky Hill Road opposite the golf course. After 
some 1.2 miles you will pass through many choice thickets and a deciduous woodland that 
continues for another .8 miles. Nearly all of it belongs to Boston Edison and is the 
site of the Pilgrim Nuclear Power Plant. The con5>any is rightfully concerned with tres
passers, so stay on paved roads. Here are found Carolina Wren (often singing on bright 
days). Winter Wren, Tufted Titmouse, Hermit Thrush, sparrows and other thicket dwellers. 
Spring and summer bring these breeders: Carolina Wren, White-eyed Viero (try down the 
shorefront road). Scarlet Tanager, and both cuckoos. A walk along Rocky Hill Road after 
a migrant wave can be surprisingly productive: one author had in one morning over 60
species including IT warblers. Edison's shorefront road ends at a parking lot overlook
ing a rocky coastline where winter seafowl (including Red-necked Grebe) are found. To 
the right, massive breakwaters flank the discharge canal whose swift waters are attrac
tive to fish, and thus in turn to larids, especially post-breeding birds including 
Forster's and Black Terns, Laughing, Bonaparte's and Ring-billed Gulls.

Rooky Hill Road ends at White Horse Road. Go left on it, and at the sharp corner pull 
off into the vacant lot. Sea ducks are usually plentiful here, and King Eiders are sur
prisingly regular (usually females or young males). This thickly settled area supports 
a sizable breeding colony of House Finches, plus Mockingbirds and Cardinals. Drive 1/4 
mile to Bartlett Pond on the right. The back reaches of this pond remain open and regu
larly harbor wigeons. Pintails, Pied-billed Greebes, and Coots. This winter three Gad- 
walls are a feature there.

If you have no luck with King Eiders at White Horse Beach, continue along the coast to 
Manomet Point and look off from that commanding vantage point. Manomet Point, with its 
50-foot bluffs, provides one of the best observation points anywhere along Cape Cod Bay. 
It is here that fabulous sea duck and loon migrations are seen in October and November. 
Many of these same species spend the winter in lesser numbers around the extensive, rock- 
strewn tidal area. The Point has historically been one of the state's most reliable 
spots for Red-necked Grebes and in late winter or early spring over 25 have been seen at 
once. During severe northeast storms, Manomet Point should be checked for alcids and 
pelagics, which often find food and shelter below the cliffs. In migration, anything is 
possible from the Point, and the writers have seen such interesting species as Cory's 
Shearwater, Northern Fulmar, Leach's Storm-Petrel, phalaropes, and Little Gull, in addi
tion to the more regular Gannet, Black-legged Kittiwake, and Parasitic Jaeger.

While this is by no means a complete survey of the winter bird life, at least it gives a 
feeling for the relative potential of the region. We hope it will stimulate others to 
try what we feel to be a choice winter locality.

COMING ALL THE WAY BACK :*

David W. Johnson of the University of Florida has measured the amount of DDT and its 
metabolites in the fat deposits of 10 species of migratory songbirds. His sample in
cluded 319 individuals, primarily insectivors, that had been killed when they struck TV 
towers in northern Florida during autiminal migration.

For 10 species, the total DDT content declined by a factor of four between 1964 and 1973, 
and it is now regarded as being at a low level. In Science for November 29, 1974, he 
concluded: "The decline of DDT burdens appears to be more closely correlated with the
recent declines of DDT usage in North America, especially the United States, where these 
birds breed."
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